
Quality Education Commission

Oregon Department of Education

255 Capitol St. NE Salem, OR

Wednesday, August 9, 2017

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

Room 250
Present: Brian Reeder, Sarah Boly, Beth Gerot, Laura Lien, Judy Stigler, Evan Fuller, Peter Rudy and Maryalice Russell
Scribe: Vikki Pointer
The meeting opened with introductions.  

Vacant Commission Positions:

Brian reported that the Senate has not acted yet on Beth’s paperwork, but that she still holds her current position.  Reappointed were:  John Rexford, Judy Stigler and Greg Hamann.  Ana Gomez’s position remains open.  Brian has not heard back from Hanna.  The members feel it would be a good idea from someone with an early childhood education background to be on the commission.  Beth and Judy will check around to see if they can come up with a list of names.  Please send any names to Brian.
Communications/Research Updates:
· Update for First Progress Report Paper – Brian distributed a graph he has been working on (Handout #1) and offered a detailed explanation about the graph and it demonstrating the ratchet up and down as the economy and available funds rise and fall.  Much discussion about the details of the graph and that if it were to be distributed it would need to be accompanied by detailed explanations about what can be learned from the graphs.  The need for determining a “base biennium” to come up with a starting point is necessary, however, choosing what biennium to use proves difficult.  Current Service Level does NOT equal needs.  Brian will continue to work on the handout.  

Discussion over the term “Short Paper” and “Progress Report” demonstrated confusion over the terms.  Short papers are designed to be distributed to Legislators and districts to help their understanding of the QEM.  

Sarah’s work on a best practices short paper is in the works and will be going to the ODE Communications Team.  Sarah worked hard to delete jargon language and to simplify the verbiage.

A short paper on the implementation of costing out best practices for districts will be coming out in the winter.  

These all can be distributed to a wider audience as a follow up to the original distribution of these documents.  

· Planning for the 2018 Final Report

· Content and Desired Outcomes – the plan is to review the report and move many items to appendices, thus allowing the document to be shortened considerably.  Will hit the key points hard and direct more detail to either short papers or the reports appendices.  Brian will send out the Report in Word and by the next meeting please review for areas that are duplicative or are not working.  
· Additional Research/Input/Data – discussion about the possibility of following a cohort of students into and through college.  The information focus would include dropout rates and factors, root causes, patterns beyond the student’s control.
· Estimating Implementation Costs of Best Practices – discussed previously in the meeting to be a topic of a short paper.
Wrap Up and Adjourn
Members feel hopeful and that they are making significant progress.
Next meeting:

September 13, 2017, Public Services Building, 10:00 – 12:00, Room 250


